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Date: 02/23/2023 
To: Administration and City Council 
From: Carl R. Ray, Water and Wastewater Director 
Re: Award Recommendation for (4) Gas Detectors 
 

Specifications and an RFP were developed for gas detectors to be used in confined space entry 
in Wastewater operations. The RFP was properly advertised and notice to prospective bidders 
was provided. The bids were opened on February 7, 2023 at 2:00 pm and read aloud. We 
received bids from four companies. Some of the bidders chose to give multiple options for 
different manufacturers. The accompanying bid tab was prepared. 

I recommend that we award the bid to All Safe Industries, Inc. in the amount of $14,318.13. All 
Safe Industries, Inc. was the low bid and the equipment offered meets the bid specifications. 
The specifications did not have a hand held probe specifically stated. All Safe did not include 
one, but some of the other bidders did. We requested the probe be added and the 
recommended award reflects a $160.50 addition for the probe. 

 



 

2023 Gas Detector Bid Tab

Company Brand of Equipment Bid Amount
Airgas USA, LLC BW Technologies $16,660.12

MSA Altair $28,632.76
Industrial Scientific iBrid $19,187.67

All Safe Industries, Inc. MultiRAE Lite $14,318.13

B2B Solutions, LLC RKI Instruments $15,910.95
Industrial Scientific iBrid $19,903.08
MultiRAE Lite $20,576.08

Curtis Tools for Heros MSA Altair $17,044.30
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